



Welcome to Reception Class



Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to Burscough Village Primary. Leading this wonderful school is a true honour. We have high expectations for all our students, each with unique talents we aim to nurture. Our philosophy of 'Striving for the Future' guides everything we do, providing pupils with essential skills, knowledge, and experiences to become well-rounded individuals throughout their lives. We promote a growth mindset, fostering a dynamic and stimulating environment for everyone.

Our school is in the heart of the Burscough community, providing real experiences and inspiring children to appreciate their surroundings. Our environmental initiatives encourage recycling, reducing waste, and caring for our planet.

We are proud of our strong standards and achievements, with Key Stage assessments in 2025 exceeding national benchmarks and Year 4 multiplication tests surpassing the national average. Our experienced teachers deliver engaging lessons that captivate pupils. Trips, expert visitors, clubs, and activities enrich learning and lives beyond school hours. The senior leadership team adopts a forward-thinking approach, staying updated on educational practices and implementing purposeful professional development for staff.

Physical activities are a daily part of life from nursery, fostering fundamental movement skills by age seven. Children adore exploring our amazing school grounds, supported by a football pitch, pond, willow tunnels, outdoor classroom, climbing frames, traverse wall, treehouse, table tennis tables, and firepit. We are raising funds for the Small Steps, Big Dreams Project to create a multi-purpose outdoor area for year-round activity.

Our award-winning nursery operates within our picturesque grounds for children aged three and four years, taught by experienced practitioners and teaching assistants. Fully integrated into our school community, it adheres to school-led initiatives. In April 2025, we secured funding to expand our provision for two-year-olds. We also offer before and after school clubs for parents. As an Early Adopter school, we provide the government's free breakfast clubs known as Early Risers.

The BVPS PTFA raises funds for pupil resources and events for children and parents. Recent projects include a media center and equipment for school productions. We also held a "Volunteer Day" where everyone helped to improve outdoor areas, paint fences, clear the forest area, and repair the outdoor classroom.

We aim to create lasting happy memories for your child and family. Our caring staff provide a nurturing environment where every child feels valued. At Burscough Village Primary, we promote kindness, helping pupils become empathetic, respectful, and responsible individuals. Working together, we foster a family-like atmosphere where each child can thrive and reach their full potential.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. A Yates, Headteacher



Our Mission Statement

Our philosophy of 'Striving for the future' underpins all our endeavours. We are committed to providing opportunities and fostering the development of skills, knowledge, and ambition in children. This commitment is fundamental to assisting them in becoming well-rounded and successful individuals, both in their youth and as adults.

Our Vision Statement

At Burscough Village Primary School, we cultivate a supportive and close-knit school community where pupils are empowered to become independent learners. Pupils are encouraged to express their opinions effectively, develop good health, and are nurtured to become kind and understanding individuals who value and respect uniqueness. Our stimulating and challenging high-quality learning environment provides an ideal setting for children to foster their talents and interests while developing a positive growth mindset. Additionally, our ambitious curriculum enables each member of the school community to fulfil their personal aspirations and achieve their highest potential.

Our Values Statement

To align with our school's mission and vision, we have established six fundamental values that form the foundation of the learning and experiences we offer to our school community.

Achieve

We strive for our children to reach their highest potential, fostering a positive 'can do' attitude in all pupils. Our goal is for children to excel across the curriculum. We are proud to have maintained our status as a Good school during the 2024 inspection continuing to strive for Outstanding.

Pupil Voice

We listen to our pupils, who enjoy real-life experiences like trips and visitors. Their opinions shape our learning, events, and school environment. Recently, a Year 5 pupil was named the best speaker in the Great Lancashire Debate.

Community

Our school is at the heart of the community, providing resources and experiences for local children. We educate pupils about their diverse community to foster respect for all differences, including race, age, disabilities, language, culture, appearance, or religion. We've earned the Lancashire Equality Mark for Religion & Belief and Disability.



Nurture

Our children are supported in every aspect of school life. Staff know each child personally and academically, meeting their individual needs. Children learn self-care, healthy living, and compassion for others. Visitors often remark on the school's positive atmosphere.

Growth Mindset

We foster a growth mind-set among children, staff, and parents, which cultivates a stimulating and enriching environment for all. When confronted with challenges, the children confidently state, "I cannot do it...yet."

Environment

The children consistently enjoy exploring the outdoors whenever they have the opportunity. Our school grounds are exceptional, and we utilize this space to enhance educational experiences whenever feasible. The school community is deeply committed to looking after the environment and safeguarding our planet. We are dedicated to the 'Let's Go Zero, 2030' initiative, which aims for schools to achieve carbon neutrality by the year 2030.

Achieve	Growth Mindset	Community	Environment	Nurture	Pupil Voice
Aspirational Knowledgeable Maths &	Independent Resilient Enthusiastic	Understanding Respectful God	d Safe Responsible Green	Healthy Fostering Caring	Communicator Confident Collaboration
English Skills		our diverse Citiz	ens	Talents	
		world			

EYFS Staff

Reception

- Mrs K Logie Class Teacher
- Mrs R Beevers Class Teacher/ Early Years Foundation Stage Leader/ SEND Leader

Welcome Message

Welcome to Reception class. We are looking forward to working together with you and your family to ensure your child has the best educational start possible. We are here to promote and develop your child's confidence, resilience and perseverance ensuring that they always feel happy, safe and secure in their learning environment. We aim to teach your child through their own interests and fascinations, enabling us to develop a personalised curriculum.

RECEPTION CLASS

8.45am - 3.30pm

Morning/Afternoon Collection

The key person will open the classroom doo at 8.45 am and greet the children as they come into school. We request that parents stay with their children until they have entered the school

building. If you have any quick queries, it is also an opportunity to speak to the class teacher / key person who will take it in turns to open the door. The classroom door will be locked at 9:00am, please ensure your child is in school before this time.

At the end of the school day the children will need to be collected at 3.30pm, again from the classroom door. Your child will stay inside until the designated adult has been seen by the key person. In the event a different adult may need to collect your child, please let the class teacher know in the morning. If arrangements change within the school day, please telephone the school office. This ensures all children are collected safely.

Kids' club Breakfast / After School Club

Our Breakfast club is open from 7:45am every morning. The cost of the session is £3.40 and breakfast will be provided. The staff will then take your child to Reception for the start of the school day.

The after school club is based in our school hall, a member of the after-school club will collect your child from Reception and look after them until 5:45pm. The sessions are open to everyone in the school. They need to be booked and paid in advance via School Gateway. Each session is at a cost of £6.50 per child. Please see separate information.

Parents are able to use childcare vouchers for funding these sessions. Please state this when you complete the Kids' club form.

Parents can access sessions ad-hoc where required; however, this will be subject to availability. Please ensure you advise the team if they are not attending.

Early Risers Breakfast Club

BVPS has been selected as one of the 750 schools nationwide to trial the government's initiative for new free breakfast clubs in primary schools for all children in Reception - Year 6.

Free universal breakfast clubs provide children with a start to the school day, ensuring they are ready to learn and utilise the opportunities schools offer. Schools that offer breakfast clubs report improvements in behaviour, attendance and academic performance.

The club allows parents to drop their child at school at 8:30am. The children will have a healthy breakfast and socialisation in the hall before moving to their classrooms for

morning activities. This provides 30 minutes of childcare without additional cost. The Early Risers Breakfast Club was launched at the start of the summer term and is already showing positive effects on children's school day.

The children receive a nutritious breakfast followed by activities before starting their school day. Parents will be able to book their child's food choice in advance using the School Gateway app.

Reception Induction - Transition from Nursery to the Reception class

- Discussions occur between Burscough Village's teachers and staff from our nursery or other providers.
- Individual tours of the school are offered to all incoming parents and children.
- Once parents have a confirmed place, parents or carers are invited to a 'Meet the teacher' meeting in May.
- Parents receive a **'Induction Pack**' with information about the school, its procedures and all the relevant paperwork.
- Reception teacher visits all children in their own nursery environment and has a professional discussion with key person.
- New Reception children visit school on several occasions during the summer term before they start, to become familiar with their new school and its setting.
- Children are given a buddy from Year 6. The buddy will meet the child prior to starting school and carry out various tasks with the child throughout the year.
- Children begin full-time in Reception, during the September of the school year (September August) in which their 5th birthday occurs.
- Through observations, a school baseline assessment is completed within the first few weeks of entry to the Reception class and the government's statutory baseline assessment.
- The staff are always available before and after school to chat to parents informally they are proactive in talking to parents about issues that may arrive with individual children.
- Formal parents' meetings occur with all parents of Reception children during their first term within the school.

Attendance

A copy of our school attendance policy can be found on the school website. For our children to gain the greatest benefit from their education it is vital that they attend regularly, and your child should be at school, on time, every day the school is open unless the reason for the absence is unavoidable.

Please inform the school office if your child is not well and/or will not be in school. If we do not receive a reason for absence, you will be contacted by the app and telephone call initially. In unusual circumstances that we do not have a reason for the child's absence, you will receive a letter requesting the information. We have a legal duty to monitor absences and report attendance below 90% to the Local Authority. If your child has a medical appointment, please let us know in writing

prior to the session of absence and provide evidence of the appointment letter. We also request that, where possible, medical appointments are taken outside the school day.

The school operates a system for monitoring attendance, in line with the Local Authority. Where a pupil's attendance has fallen below the target of 97%, a standard letter will be sent home to notify parents that the attendance has fallen below the school target and will be monitored.

Where a pupil's attendance falls below 90%, a letter will be sent home to alert parents that their child's attendance is below the Authority's target and might require intervention or support. If you have any concerns about your child's attendance, please speak with the class teacher.

Leave in Term Time

Taking a child out of school in term time will affect their schooling as much as any other absence and we expect parents to help us by not taking children away in school time. There is no automatic entitlement in law to take leave during school time.

All applications for leave must be made, in advance, by the parent of residence using the 'Request for Leave of absence' form. The form can be found on the school website, or a copy can be provided by the school office.

It is important that parents understand that Leave in Term time will not be agreed by us at any time unless circumstances surrounding the request can be evidenced, by parents, to be exceptional. Therefore, parents are advised to provide school with any relevant information regarding their request at the point of application if they believe the circumstances are exceptional. Information provided after a decision has been made may not be considered. *Holidays in term time are not authorised as they do not meet the criteria for exceptional circumstances.*

Punctuality

The school gate opens at 8.45am and closes at 9.00am. It is very important for children to develop habits of arriving on time at an early age, beginning from the time they start school. It helps to ensure that your child doesn't miss out on the important learning activities that happen early in the day when they are most alert. If you arrive after this time, please come to the school office and sign your child into school. You will also be asked to provide a reason for the lateness.

We all have days where things don't go as we planned, however, if you do need help improving routines in the morning to get to school on time or regularly, please come and have a chat with your class teacher or Mrs Yates.

Health / Medical

During the application process, it is important that you complete the medical section to inform us of all the relevant details. We can review the information and ensure that we put measures in place to support your child.



Most children and young people will have, at some time, a medical condition which could affect their attendance or participation in activities. This may be short-term, for instance, completing a course of medication, or a more long-term condition, which, if not properly managed, could limit their access to school and the activities that are on offer.

If your child has a Health Care Plan, please ensure this is discussed with the class teacher and the Inclusion leader, Mrs Beevers, prior to your child starting school. We will then be able to put the required actions in place. It may be necessary to have a conversation with the school nurse to ensure the Health Care Plan is suitable.

If your child needs to have medication within school time (prescribed/over-counter) then the relevant medical form will need to be completed at the school office. This will ask for the administration information and require your signature. The medicine will need to be passed to the office each morning that your child needs it in school.

The school will store this in a secure place. We request that parents check the expiry dates on medication before they are given to school.

Illness

When children are taken ill or have an accident in school, we will ring parents to inform them of the situation. Every child and situation is different, therefore, handled accordingly. It is essential for us to have up to date telephone numbers for parents: home, work and mobile to ensure we can contact parents as quickly as possible.

Head injuries

If a child hits their head, we will always contact parents to inform them of the situation either via a letter in their bag or a phone call home. If we feel the child is able to remain in school unsupervised this will be suggested to the parent, however, if the parent would like to see their child and make a decision to take them home or seek further medical advice, they are able to do this. If we feel the child is unable to remain in school the parent will be asked to collect their child.

If your child has been sick or has had diarrhoea, please keep them off school for 48 hours to prevent the illness from spreading to other children or staff. The medical policy is available on the website.

Toileting

Most children starting Reception can go to the toilet independently and attend to their own needs. Of course, some children with additional needs may need support with toileting. Occasional accidents can and will happen, staff are able to assist your child if this is the case. You may want to put a spare change of clothes in your child's PE bag. It is important for children to be able to



use the toilet independently. Please ensure that your child has practised this skill so they are prepared by the start of Reception.

Uniform

All children (Reception – Year 6) need:

- Green sweatshirt or cardigan with Burscough Village Primary School logo
- White polo shirt with or without Burscough Village Primary School logo
- **Grey** trousers/skirt/pinafore dress
- **Grey**/white socks/tights
- Sensible black flat school shoes (Shoes are to be plain with no coloured logos, no trainers are allowed)
- The children may wear green Gingham dresses, playsuits, shorts or grey tailored shorts.
- A school book bag Reception will need a bag to keep reading books, homework and school letters in.

Reception children spend a lot of time outdoors, please ensure they have a pair of named wellies to leave in school and a suitable waterproof coat.

Uniform can be ordered online from our nominated supplier <u>Stitch Design</u> or purchased in store at <u>Premier Sports</u> Ormskirk. We also have our pre-loved uniform shop at the front of school run by the 'Friends and family.'

For PE all children (Reception – Year 6) need:

- Kelly Green T shirt with or without Burscough Village Primary School logo
- Black sports shorts
- Black Sports Hoodie with Burscough Village Primary School logo (optional)
- White socks
- Indoor Use Black Plimsolls
- Outdoor Use Black / White Trainers (suitable sports trainers not fashion trainers. Logos must be kept to a minimum)

Full PE kit should be worn for sporting events and after school clubs.

Uniform can be ordered online from our nominated supplier **Stitch Design or Premier Sports Ormskirk** (please see separate letter).

Water Bottle School water bottles can be purchased from the school office for £1.50

Pilinary School

Labelling

All clothing and bags should be clearly labelled with your child's full name. This is especially important as uniform items look similar and can easily be confused with other children. We encourage the children from an early age to look after their property and unfortunately, we cannot accept responsibility for any lost items.

Jewellery

Children are allowed to wear plain stud earrings and a small watch if required. No other jewellery is allowed. Please see further information in the full uniform policy, which can be found on the website. We kindly request that children have their ears pierced in the school holidays as there are times when children are not allowed to take part in activities with earrings in. For example, during school swimming and PE lessons the children are not allowed to wear earrings.

Smart Watches / Mobile Phones

Smart watches/devices e.g. Fitbits are not allowed in school. This is because they are a distraction and may interrupt learning. Mobile phones are only allowed to be brought in by pupils in Year 6 when they start to walk home from school. It is a requirement that all our younger pupils are collected from school by a responsible adult. The need for a child of these ages to make telephone contact after school will therefore not arise.

Hair

We request that long hair is tied back if the hair touches the shoulders or is longer. Only plain/green hair accessories are worn. No extreme haircuts and/or tramlines. As with most schools we do experience occasional incidents of head lice. We would encourage you to check your child's hair every week.

Lunchtime

Children in the Infants (Reception, Y1 and Y2) are entitled to free school meal currently funded by the government. A daily menu can be found on the school website and children make a choice in the morning. Mrs Howard and the kitchen team are excellent at catering for dietary needs, and we encourage all children to try the meals. If you are bringing a packed lunch into school, please ensure they are clearly labelled with the child's full name. We ask that packed lunches encourage the children to eat healthily. Please also note that the school is a **nut free zone**, and we ask you to consider this when selecting items for your child's lunchbox. It is essential that children only eat the food prepared by the school or items within their packed lunches. Children should not share their food with other children.



Snack Time

Children will have access to toast at morning breaktime and fresh fruit in the afternoon. The children will be able to try a range of different fruit and vegetable items.

We provide foods linking to our topics where we encourage the children to be more independent, try different foods with their peers and, on occasions, they will be chopping, preparing and serving their own snacks. The children will develop their social skills as they eat and enjoy the snack together.

The daily charge will be 25p per day. Parents or carers pay for this a term in advance on the School Gate way app.

Water

We encourage the children to drink water throughout the day as this helps improve concentration. We provide water on the snack table, however, we would kindly ask parents to provide their child/ren with a bottle of water (not glass) that is named, with a sports top to prevent spillages. The children can refill their bottles in school, but we ask that the bottles go home every night to be washed.

Milk

Milk is offered daily and is free until your child turns five years old. Once your child is five, milk can be ordered via Cool Milk, which is payable termly. This will then be given to your child at a suitable time during the school day.

Travelling to school

The journey to school should be safe and healthy, helping children develop road awareness. Parents are asked to park considerately around the school, avoiding driveways and respecting neighbours' access. Follow the Highway Code regarding yellow zigzags and markings to ensure safety. Please do not park in the school car park, as it is for staff and official visitors only. Encouraging scooter use, children must wear helmets and will have opportunities to use scooters during the school day.

The School Mentor Dog

Our school has a dog named Bow, who accompanies Mrs. Yates on certain days. Bow can be seen at the school gate in the morning and at the end of the day, as well as around the school working with individual students and listening to children read.



Interacting with a dog can provide educational and emotional benefits for children, including increasing their understanding of responsibility and developing empathy and nurturing skills. In addition, children often enjoy engaging with a dog.

When your child starts school, you will receive a letter requesting permission for them to interact with the school dog. For any questions, you may speak to the class teacher, trained Dog Mentor staff, or Mrs. Yates.





EYFS Curriculum

The EYFS Curriculum is made up of 7 areas of learning. We work towards achieving a good level of development with all our children. Here are the expectations for all areas for the end of reception year:

Curriculum area

What we work towards

How to help at home

Communication and language

Listen attentively and respond to what they hear with relevant questions, comments and actions when being read to and during whole class discussions and small group interactions. Make comments about what they have heard and ask questions to clarify their understanding. Hold conversation when engaged in back-and-forth exchanges with their teacher and peers.

Participate in small group, class and one-to-one discussions, offering their own ideas, using recently introduced vocabulary. Offer explanations for why things might happen, making use of recently introduced vocabulary from stories, non-fiction, rhymes and poems when appropriate. Express their ideas and feelings about their experiences using full sentences, including use of past, present, and future tenses and making use of conjunctions, with

Read a range of books together, including non-fiction. Encourage your child to be curious and ask questions about things they want to find out more about or do not understand. You could pause at certain points in the book to check your child understands what has been read. Look back through photos and talk about previous experiences you have had together. Model how to speak in full sentences and use past tense language correctly. You could also talk about what you would like to do together in the future, to practise using future tense language. Encourage lots of talk at home by holding conversations. Start a conversation on a topic that interests your child, or pose an openended question, such as, 'What do you look forward to when you wake up?' Try and use new words throughout the day to expand your child's vocabulary. You could swap one word for another. For example, instead of saying 'it is a bright colour', you could say 'it is a very vivid colour'. You could also repeat sentences back to your child and add in extra descriptive words. For example, if your

modelling and support from their teacher.

child says 'I like apples,' you could say, 'Yes, I like juicy, ripe apples too'. To also support language, model correct sentence structure and words to your child – instead of overcorrecting them. can repeat words or sentences back to them in a natural way. For example, if your child says 'I buyed a banana' say 'Yes, you bought a banana.' At bedtime, instead of reading a story, you could read some child-friendly poems. Encourage your child to discuss what they think the poem is about and talk about new words and their meaning.

Physical development

Show an understanding of their own feelings and those of others and begin to regulate their behaviour accordingly. Set and work towards simple goals, being able to wait for what they want and control their immediate impulses when appropriate. Give focused attention to what the teacher says, responding appropriately even when engaged in activity, and show an ability to follow instructions involving several ideas or actions.

Be confident to try new activities and show independence, resilience and perseverance in the face of challenge. Explain the reasons for rules, know right from wrong and try to behave accordingly. Manage their own basic hygiene and personal needs, including dressing, going to the toilet, and understanding the importance of healthy food choices.

Work and play cooperatively and take turns with others. Form positive attachments to adults and friendships with peers. Show sensitivity to their own and to others' needs.

Create a poster together on a topic that interests your child. Check to see if your child is holding their pencil in the right way when drawing pictures and writing words and sentences. For the majority of children, they should be holding their pencil with a three-fingered tripod grip. Practise using child-safe scissors to cut out images from magazines and catalogues or cut out shapes drawn on pieces of paper. Show your child how to hold scissors in one hand correctly with their thumb in a position at the top, using their other hand to guide the paper. During mealtimes, encourage your child to cut up their own food using child-safe knives and forks. Start with soft food before moving to food that is slightly tougher. Draw some family portraits or pet pictures. Prompt your child to look at the details they need to add to their pictures and make sure they are taking care to be as accurate with their pencil as they can. As a family, try some different physical activities, such as dancing, playing football, going for walks, riding a bike or going swimming. This will help to develop coordination, strength and balance. Create your own obstacle course around the home or garden. Have things to balance on, jump



over, run around and throw at a target, such as a ball of socks into a bucket.

Personal, social and emotional

Negotiate space and obstacles safely, with consideration for themselves and others. Demonstrate strength, balance and coordination when playing. Move energetically, such as running, jumping, dancing, hopping, skipping and climbing.

Hold a pencil effectively in preparation for fluent writing – using the tripod grip in almost all cases. Use a range of small tools, including scissors, paint brushes and cutlery. Begin to show accuracy and care when drawing.

Discuss different feelings and try acting out various emotions for your child to identify. Also, recognise and talk about the feelings characters may be

experiencing in the stories that you read together. Develop your child's confidence and independence by going to an unfamiliar park or soft play centre. Encourage them to try out new equipment they have not been on before. Using building bricks, try and create the tallest tower that you can together. If the tower falls, try again to rebuild it, sharing ideas on how you could work together to make it better. Plan some snacks or meals together and discuss the importance of healthy food choices and a balanced diet. Encourage your child to get themselves dressed on their own. Start by giving them a little bit of help with things, such as their top button or start off zips, until they can do this independently. Try playing some simple board or card games together to practise taking turns and waiting patiently for the next go. Additionally, use it as an opportunity to talk about rules and why these are important to follow when playing a game. Encourage your child to talk about their friends and build relationships with others. You could arrange opportunities to invite friends or family members round or meet up and play in an outside space together.

Literacy

Demonstrate understanding of what has been read to them by retelling stories and narratives using their own words and recently introduced vocabulary.

Anticipate – where appropriate – key events in stories. Use and understand recently introduced vocabulary during discussions about stories, non-fiction, rhymes and poems and during role-play.

Say a sound for each letter in the alphabet and at least 10 digraphs. Read words consistent with their phonic knowledge by soundblending. Read aloud simple sentences and books that are consistent with their phonic knowledge, including some common exception words.

Write recognisable letters, most of which are correctly formed. Spell words by identifying sounds in them and representing the sounds with a letter or letters. Write simple phrases and sentences that can be ready by others.

Read a book together and pause at points throughout the story to discuss ideas on what your child thinks might happen next. Visit a local library and borrow some books to look at together. Encourage your child to retell you what has been read using their own words, but also words and phrases used in the books. Using small world toys, or yourselves, act out some favourite stories together using words and language from the story. Encourage your child to practise writing simple words and sentences using the phonic sounds that they know. You could give them different purposes for writing, such as writing a shopping list, writing a greetings card or a postcard. Practise identifying letter sounds in the environment. Look for letters you see when you visit different places and practise reading the words. Practise reading common exception words (tricky words or high frequency words) by making some word cards to play games with, e.g. bingo, memory, or snap. Also, encourage your child to read the words in funny voices to help make it more fun! Encourage your child to practise forming letters properly by writing using a range of different materials, such as pencils, chalk, crayons and pens.

Mathematics

Have a deep understanding of number to 10, including the composition of each number.
Subitise (recognise quantities without counting) up to 5.
Automatically recall (without reference to rhymes, counting or other aids) number bonds up to 5 (including subtraction facts) and

Play games and do activities which involve counting aloud to 20 and beyond. For example, playing hide-and-seek or counting how many steps it takes to walk from the kitchen to the bedroom. Set up a tea party with some toys. Encourage your child to practise sharing out food, cutlery, plates and cups equally between each of the toys. Talk about which amounts could be distributed equally and which could not.

some number bonds to 10, including double facts.

Verbally count beyond 20, recognising the pattern of the counting system. Compare quantities up to 10 in different contexts, recognising when one quantity is greater than, less than or the same

as the other quantity. Explore and represent patterns within numbers up to 10, including evens and odds, double facts and how quantities can be distributed equally.

Create some number cards (either 1 to 10 or 11 to 20) and see if your child can place them in order. Then, ask your child to close their eyes while you either take a card away or swap a card to a different place in the sequence. When your child opens their eyes, they can be a number detective and work out what you have done, then fix the problem in the number sequence. Have a set of five small toys. Hide some of the toys under a blanket and leave the rest of the toys uncovered. Then, support your child to work out how many toys are hidden. Put out a pile of dried pasta, cubes or pompoms and each grab a handful of items. Count how many you each have and then compare quantities. Which quantity is greater than or less than the other? Do this several times. Did you ever get two quantities that were the same? To practise subitising, play some games which involve using dice. Encourage your child to look at the spots on the dice and instantly recognise how many there are on each side without having to count them each time.

Understanding the world

Talk about the lives of the people around them and their roles in society. Know some similarities and differences between things in the past and now, drawing on their experiences and what has been read in class. Understand the past through settings, characters and events encountered in books read in class and storytelling;

Describe their immediate environment using knowledge from observation, discussion, stories, nonfiction texts, and maps. Know some similarities and differences between different religious and cultural communities in this country, drawing Talk about people your family know and the roles they have in society, e.g. the jobs they have or any volunteer roles they do as part of the community. Make comparisons of life when you were a child to what life is like now for your child. What has changed and what has stayed the same? You could also look at some old photos or items found around the house. Explore the natural world around you in your garden or local park. Encourage your child to look closely at the plants and insects, making observations and drawing pictures. Use opportunities to talk about contrasting environments and places that are different from each other. For example, you could compare a trip to the beach to on their experiences and what has been read in class. Explain some similarities and differences between life in this country and life in other countries, drawing on knowledge from stories, non-fiction texts and – when appropriate – maps.

Explore the natural world around them, making observations and drawing pictures of animals and plants. Know some similarities and differences between the natural world around them and contrasting environments, drawing on their experiences and what has been read in class. Understand some important processes and changes in the natural world around them, including the seasons and changing states of matter.

a trip to town. What did you see that was different? You could also look at settings in stories, such as a jungle or under the sea. While out for a walk or looking out of the window, point out seasonal changes in the world around you. What are the signs your child can spot for each season? Begin to look at and talk about changing states of matter, such as melting, freezing, and boiling. Cooking and mealtimes are a great opportunity to do this, e.g. making jelly, freezing ice cubes or melting chocolate. Look around your local neighbourhood and talk about any similarities and differences between cultural and religious communities with your child. You may notice buildings, decorations or items found in shops.

Expressive arts and design

Safely use and explore a variety of materials, tools and techniques, experimenting with colour, design, texture, form, and function. Share their creations, explaining the process they have used. Make use of props and materials when role playing characters in narratives and stories.

Invent, adapt and recount narratives and stories with peers and their teacher. Sing a range of well-known nursery rhymes and songs. Perform songs, rhymes, poems and stories with others, and – when appropriate try to move in time with music.

Encourage your child to share and talk about any creations they have made, including explaining the processes they have used. Activities could include baking cakes, creating with junkmodelling materials or using playdough. Provide opportunities to mix paint and create different colours, but also explore how to mix paint to create different shades of the same colour. Alongside this, provide a variety of tools for your child to create different textures with the paint, e.g. cotton wool balls, sponges, bubble wrap, forks. Explore a range of art techniques, such as collage, printing or rubbing. Your child could make a card or decoration for an upcoming celebration. Have some fun using props and sheets of material to role play



characters together (such as superheroes or animals) or set up a role-play area and encourage your child to become a doctor or shopkeeper. Use some time together to sing well-known nursery rhymes and popular songs, e.g. in the car, on a walk or before bed. If your child is feeling confident, they could perform these songs to others and add actions to the lyrics and words. Make some puppets, story stones, story spoons or masks and use them to invent a new story. Alternatively, encourage your child to adapt or retell one of their favourite stories with you.

Inclusion

The aims of our school affirm our commitment to valuing the individuality of all our children. We give them every opportunity to achieve the highest standards. We do this respecting and taking account of pupils' varied life experiences and needs.

Special Educational Needs

We offer a continuum of provision to meet a diversity of pupils' needs. Some children have a special educational need where provision is made to ensure the children reach their full potential and any barriers reduced.

Please speak to the class teacher and Mrs Beevers, our Special Educational Needs Coordinator, if you have any questions or concerns. They will be able to discuss your child's needs and any support/provision necessary. To give you a further insight into the SEND provision at Burscough Village Primary School, please see the SEND page on the school website.

Pupil Premium/Service Premium

Pupil Premium is additional funding that the school receives for children from low-income families who are eligible for free school meals, Looked after children and those from families with parents in the Armed Forces. This can be used to support your child's development, learning and care. We may be able to make contributions towards trips, nurture provision, counselling, additional support in class and many more things.

Please refer to the pupil premium criteria in your pack or from the school office.

School Communications

The school office is open from 8.15 am - 3.45 pm every day.

The school office team consist of Mrs Newsone, Mrs Garner and Miss Gower who are in regular contact with the parents sharing important information about school and up and coming events.

We will keep families up to date with letters, latest news via the website, update social media platforms and all information will be sent via email and the school app. Please ensure your contact details are always up to date with the school office.

We communicate via the 'School Gateway app' and 'Schudio'. From here, you can access the website and all messages. Please note that the information that is shared with them to deliver this service is covered with a stringent service level agreement and your data will not be shared with

any third parties. We use these apps to advise on urgent information, such as cancelled after school clubs and reminders of school events. The 'School Gateway' app is also used to pre-order your child's school meals. You will be able to sit with your child prior to the school day and look at the menu together. You are also able to use 'School Gateway' to pay for Kids' Club, Snacks, Trips etc.

Please see our School <u>Facebook</u> page or follow our <u>Instagram</u> for regular updates of activities and events that take place in school and after school hours.

The website is an excellent source of information. The calendar features all current events and holidays, which can be synced with your mobile phone. Within the parents and children section, additional information is readily available. Furthermore, all school policies can be accessed under the 'About us' section in 'School Policies'.

We utilise an online platform called Showbie in Reception to upload photographs and occasionally communicate with parents. Additionally, some children's home learning will be distributed and collected via Showbie. The class teacher will provide further details about Showbie. If you have any concerns about your child, please speak with a member of staff, as this is a more effective method of communication than email or message.

We hope your child will be very happy at Burscough Village Primary School. If you have any questions or concerns, please call the school office on **01704 895403**.

Further information

If you need further information, please contact the school office on 01704 895403 or office@burscough-pri.lancs.sch.uk. To learn more about our activities, visit our website www.bvprimary.co.uk, follow our Facebook and Instagram pages.









